
 
LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE 

 
 

ABERDEEN, 26 January 2024.  Minute of Meeting of the LICENSING SUB 
COMMITTEE.  Present:- Councillor Al-Samarai, Convener; and Councillors Clark 

and Copland (as substitute for Councillor Fairfull). 
 

The agenda, reports and recording associated with this minute can be found 
here. 

 
Please note that if any changes are made to this minute at the point of 
approval, these will be outlined in the subsequent minute and this document 

will not be retrospectively altered. 

 

 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND TRANSPARENCY STATEMENTS 
 

1.  There were no declarations of interest intimated. 

 

 
SHORT TERM LET (EXISTING OPERATOR) - 33 QUEENS HIGHLANDS 
 

2.  The Sub Committee had before it (1) a report by the Private Sector Housing 

Manager, which advised that the application was before the Committee for the reason 

that one letter of objection, appended to the report was submitted to the Private Sector 
Housing Team; and (2) a representation from RJH Accommodation.  
 

Mrs Jocelyn Janssen, Private Sector Housing Manager advised that the necessary 
upgrading works and certification had still to be completed.  

 
Mr Duncan Kerr, representing the applicant was in attendance, spoke in support of the 
application and responded to questions from members.  

 
The objector, Ms Vanessa Anne Smith was not in attendance, nor represented. 

 
The Sub Committee resolved:- 

to defer consideration of the application until the necessary certification was completed, 

after which time the Chief Officer - Early Intervention and Community Empowerment 
could grant the licence under delegated powers if appropriate. 

 
 
SHORT TERM LET (EXISTING OPERATOR) - 34 QUEENS HIGHLANDS 

 
3.  The Sub Committee had before it (1) a report by the Private Sector Housing 

Manager, which advised that the application was before the Committee for the reason 
that one letter of objection, appended to the report was submitted to the Private Sector 
Housing Team; and (2) a representation from RJH Accommodation.  

 
Mrs Jocelyn Janssen, Private Sector Housing Manager advised that the necessary 

upgrading works and certification had still to be completed.  
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Mr Duncan Kerr, representing the applicant was in attendance, spoke in support of the 

application and responded to questions from members.  
 
The objector, Ms Vanessa Anne Smith was not in attendance, nor represented. 

 
The Sub Committee resolved:- 

to defer consideration of the application until the necessary certification was completed, 
after which time the Chief Officer - Early Intervention and Community Empowerment 
could grant the licence under delegated powers if appropriate. 

 
 
SHORT TERM LET (EXISTING OPERATOR) - 7 JUTE STREET 
 
4.  The Sub Committee had before it (1) a report by the Private Sector Housing 

Manager, which advised that the application was before the Committee for the reason 
that one letter of objection, appended to the report was submitted to the Private Sector 

Housing Team; and (2) a representation from Ms Lola Zhou.  
 
Mrs Jocelyn Janssen, Private Sector Housing Manager advised that the necessary 

upgrading works and certification had still to be completed.  
 

Ms Tatyana Khilo, representing the applicant was in attendance, spoke in support of the 
application and responded to questions from members.  
 

The objector, Ms Nicola James was not in attendance, nor represented. 
 
The Sub Committee resolved:- 

to defer consideration of the application until the next meeting of the Sub Committee on 
28 February 2024 in order to allow the applicant to review the number of guests they 

wish to accommodate. 
 

 
SHORT TERM LET (EXISTING OPERATOR) - 40 BEECHGROVE GARDENS 
 

5.  The Sub Committee had before it (1) a report by the Private Sector Housing 

Manager, which advised that the application was before the Committee for the reason 

that seven letters of objection, appended to the report were submitted to the Private 
Sector Housing Team; and (2) a representation from RJH Accommodation.  
 

Mrs Jocelyn Janssen, Private Sector Housing Manager advised that the letter of objection 
from Dr John Barron had been withdrawn and that the necessary upgrading works and 

certification had still to be completed.  
 
Mr Duncan Kerr, representing the applicant was in attendance, spoke in support of the 

application and responded to questions from members.  
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Mr Fraser Masson and Mr Douglas Kynoch were in attendance, and spoke in support of 

their letters of objection. 
 
All parties were given the opportunity to sum up. 

 
The Sub Committee resolved:- 

to defer consideration of the application until the necessary certification was completed, 
after which time the Chief Officer - Early Intervention and Community Empowerment 
could grant the licence under delegated powers if appropriate. 

 
 
PUBLIC ENTERTAINMENT LICENCE - HILTON COMMUNITY CENTRE 
 
6.  The Sub Committee were advised that this application had been withdrawn by 

the applicant. 
- COUNCILLOR GILL AL-SAMARAI, Convener 

 
 


